Natural Sciences Chairs Council

December 3, 2007
1:00-2:45 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1; Nursing 3); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for November 19, 2007.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· George – Computer Science hosted an Open House on Friday. There were 84 guests and despite the rain, it was a success. 
· Dave M. – Chemistry has received notification that they will be getting a new Presidential Scholar next year from Chino High School. Greg Barding, a chemistry student was named the recipient of outstanding student of the year from the Leonard Transportation Center.  
· Lory – The Natural Phenomena articles are now due from the three featured departments: Chemistry, Computer Science and Physics.

· Terry – Bryan Haddock is the Co-PI on a $4 million grant from NIH and it was featured in the newspaper.
· Cindy P. – She met with the peer advisors and reported that they are happy to assist any students with online enrollment. Cindy also attended a meeting for a Title IV grant last week and she will send out notes to all of the chairs.

2. Announcements from Administration
· College holiday party – Tuesday, December 11th from 12-2pm in BI-104 and 106. Please send your $5.00 contribution to Lory in the College Office.
· No grades being enforced for registration – Departments will have to manually verify rosters after fall grades are posted and drop any students from courses in which they did not receive a passing grade.
· Stuart Sumida elected to Provost Search Committee 
· Transforming Classes Application for Funding – An application for MATH 110, CHEM 221A, 222A, 223A and BIOL 200 were submitted to the Provost on Friday, November 30th.
· Support for Foreign Faculty – Academic Affairs announced that CSUSB will be responsible for supplying monetary assistance to foreign faculty less legal fees. For those departments that have foreign faculty this year need to send the expenses to the Dean and the Provost will backfill the accounts this year.
· Drop/Add After Census Forms – Today is the deadline for submitting drop and add forms. 
· Budget for 2008-09 – Bill Takehara stated that he feels the compact may be honored in the Governor’s budget in January. It was also mentioned that President Karnig would like departments reduce their rollover by 1/3 next year. 
· 25-35 Reinforcement Email – The Dean had an email sent out to all CNS majors to reinforce the 25-35 concept.
· New Part Time Faculty Information Sheet – Angela Garcia in Nursing created an informational guide on the CSUSB map showing new part time faculty where to go to take care of important paperwork and the Dean would like the chairs to review it and consider using it in their departments as well.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter – We are now in Open Enrollment phase.
b. Spring – The deadline for schedule build is Friday, December 7th. Make sure all schedules are complete.
c. Summer – Schedule build begins on Monday, December 10th. 
2.   Equipment requests to date (see attachment) - The Dean went over the revised approved equipment requests. New additions to the list may be purchased using the lottery account number and Cindy M. will backfill when the lottery money arrives. The Dean is still taking equipment requests. 
3.
End of Quarter plans – 

a. 
Final Exams – Chairs were told to make sure all faculty in their departments have Peoplesoft access and are able to post grades next week.


b. 
Posting of Grades – Al grades are to be posted by Tuesday, December 11th.


c.
Commencement – Saturday, December 8th at 2pm. All participating faculty should report to the dance studio in the old gym by 1:15pm.

d.
Holiday Party – Tuesday, December 11th from 12-2pm in BI-104 and 106.


e.
Next meeting – Monday, January 7, 2008
4.
Senate Proposal – The Senate had a first reading of a proposal for converting remedial English courses to University degree required courses. These are also known as “stretch” courses which will give students credit towards graduation for what are now referred to as remedial English courses.  The Dean is concerned that majors may end up having to cut up to 8 units off of their required courses to accommodate the additional units being required for graduation. This will most likely affect the lower division requirements. 
5.
College Scholarships (see attachment)  – Ada created a spreadsheet of current scholarships and scholarship endowments for each department. The Dean requested that the chairs check the report for accuracy and inform him of any missing scholarships. There was a brief discussion regarding recipient selection and it was decided that the individual departments wish to determine the scholarship recipients.
6. Construction 
a.
BI Building – EHS is still working on the non-potable water issue. They have not yet received a final recommendation from the consultant. Air balancing will now take place on December 10th. Hood certification will begin in the first week of January.
a.
PS Building – There will be a walk-through on Tuesday, December 11th at 3pm. Contact John Craig if you wish to join. We are still relying on PS-010 for Spring quarter. Construction remains on schedule for completion of heavy construction by the end of January.
b.
Observatory – Commitments for in-kind funding have begun to come in. We were notified this week that the Bogh family will not be participating in this project. The architectural plans are complete.
